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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
February 12, 2015
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, CIO
Minutes from the February 12, 2015 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance:  Committee members – Stephanie Travis, Timothy Reling, Donna Methvien, and Mike Asoodeh.  Bradley Watson attended as proxy for Aaron Johnson. Suraj Ayer attended as proxy for Corey Darvill. Isabel Alber attended as proxy for Alexis Quackenbush.  Josie Walker gave her proxy to Donna Methvien.  Also in attendance were Jason Domiano and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m.
· The November 17, 2014 meeting minutes were reviewed.  Stephanie Travis made a motion to approve the minutes.  Isabel Alber seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Surplus Equipment – Donna Methvien did surplus the equipment.
· Small Projects – Shannon Sciortino did notify the grant recipients.
· Large Projects – Shannon Sciortino did notify the grant recipients.

· Software Requests – Donna Methvien reported two software requests had been received.  One was for Gary Schaeffer in Biology.  He requested to download Sim Bio on the Biology Lab computers.  The second request was for Dr. Pao in Computer Science to install Quartus II 9.1 on the computers in Fayard 125.  A motion was made by Stephanie Travis to approve the software requests.  Isabel Alber seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  
· Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien reported there were two requests for surplus computers.  St. Tammany Center requested three computers, and Client Services requested fifteen computers.  A motion was made by Stephanie Travis to approve the requests for surplus computers.  Isabel Alber seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will transfer the surplus computers.
· Surplus Equipment – Donna Methvien submitted a list of seven old/obsolete computers to be surplused to Property Control.  A motion was made by Stephanie Travis to surplus the equipment as recommended.  Isabel Alber seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will surplus the equipment.
· Small Projects – Seven small project proposals were received totaling $26,322.65.  The subcommittee recommended that all seven projects be funded in the amount of $26,112.65.  A motion was made by Stephanie Travis to fund the proposals as recommended.  Isabel Alber seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients.
· Fund Balance Spending – Dr. Asoodeh reviewed the proposed fund balance spending for 2015-2016. A motion was made by Stephanie Travis to approve the fund balance spending plan as proposed.  Isabel Alber seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  
· Print Usage – Dr. Asoodeh reported the average student is still using less than 50% of the prints available to them.  Some students are still printing blank pages.  Dr. Asoodeh sent the names of the students printing blank pages to Student Affairs.

· Student Workers – As an audit finding, Dr. Asoodeh is required to report any issues with student workers to the division head vice president, and also work with the department to resolve the issue.  Some irregularities were found with the Department of Music.  Some student workers were working during class time, and one student was clocking in and out without using the desktop they should be using.  Dr. Asoodeh had a meeting with the department head and then reported it to the Dean and Vice President.

· Technology Fee Amount – Stephanie Travis asked if any action had been taken to raise the Student Technology Fee from $5 per class hour to $6 per class hour.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will check to see the status of a potential raise in the amount of the Student Technology Fee. 
· A motion to adjourn was made by Stephanie Travis.  Isabel Alber seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m. 

· Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in March, 2015, and will be coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Stephanie Travis

___________________________________________________________


Approved by CIO, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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